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Two of Inglewood High School's Year 10 students, 
Quinn Fraser and Larkin Mills, are about to head off to 

two worldwide Roller Hockey competitions - first in Macau next 
month and followed by China, in October. While Roller Hockey is 
played all over the world, its main popularity is within European 
and Latin American countries.
We interviewed Quinn Fraser and Larkin Mills to find out more 
about roller hockey, and their recent successes. Quinn's interest 
was sparked by seeing his father play roller hockey as he was 
growing up. Larkin says he initially wanted to continue to play inline 
hockey, but he switched to Roller Hockey, because he saw it as 

One of the main challenges the 

lots of players from the world club team. I also got hit in the face 
during the first game of the tournament, five minutes in, and got a 

Quinn and Larkin would love to see their sport grow. If you want 
to get into Roller Hockey, both boys say, it really is just a matter of 
giving it a go! While learning to skate and control the ball is 

join in or find out more, you are welcome to attend their training 
and join in with the practices, which are held on Tuesday nights 

because the East End Skate Rink will supply them. While humble 
about their successes, both boys have made remarkable progress in roller hockey. This is the first time that New 

true for everyone involved. If you would like to help Quinn and Larkin to get to the world competitions, you might 
like to sponsor them via their https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/nz-under-19-roller-hockey-boys .

Roller Hockey Champions To Take Their Talent Overseas 
(Maddison Dagger, Olive Roach and Paige Willhurst)

Above: Quinn Fraser and Larkin Mills 
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New Signs For Inglewood (Marie Pearce)

Someone has put in a bit of effort to attach Moatown signs to the towns entrance 
and also on our railway station. While it is probably just harmless fun, it is giving us 
locals something to chat about re town names from our past. 
Before 22nd January 1875 when a few huts in a bush clearing was officially named 
Inglewood, it was called it Moatown in reference to the recently surveyed Moa 
Block, and also Milton for a time. Until then trails used by Maori crossed the area, 
but there were no permanent settlements. While no moa were known to have 
inhabited this area, the Moa is integral to our community with Koganga Moa being 
the name of our NPDC council ward, and the moa emblem appears on many of our 
clubs, societies and businesses including our own Moa Mail. 
Go the Moa. 

The Moa Mail Team

New welcome to Inglewood signs which will soon be installed by 
New Plymouth District Council. These will replace the existing ones which are 
beginning to deteriorate.

TIMBER LOOK 
ALUMINIUM 
BATTENS IN 

MAUNGA 
SILHOUETTE 

WITH PATTERNS

RAISED LASER 
CUT STEEL 
LETTERING

EXISTING SIGN 
STRUCTURE TO 

BE RETAINED

UPLIGHTING 
TO BASE OF 

SIGN
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Last week was Te Wiki T ao -Motu National Volunteer Week. So we'd like to give a 
big shout out to all of our current and former trustees, supporters and volunteers who give their time, care and 
expertise to make East Taranaki Environment Collective thrive. This financial year we have already recorded over 

have been very busy implementing a full pest program at Everett Park Scenic Reserve over the last six months and 
the Trust is extremely excited and thankful to the six volunteers who have put their hands up to help our team 
check these traps on a monthly basis. Together we are helping to protect the biodiversity for future generations to 
enjoy. If you are interested in becoming a volunteer and playing your part while being socially connected and having 
fun, you can register on our website at https://etec.org.nz/support-us/volunteer/.

Kahui Ako Football Tournament  

ETEC News (Rebecca Somerfield)

Above: - -
Makiri, Caleb Oliver, Scarlett Rose, Lakin Bailey, Ava Lee, Isabella 

Macilquham, James Boyd, Nonoi Fruean and Eli West 

It was an exceptional day as the Kahui Ako seven aside football tournament was held at Karo park. 
Inglewood primary were lucky enough to have entered seven year 5-8 teams and three social 
teams. The team work and enthusiasm made for a fun and successful day. Well done to all the 

students who participated and a huge congratulations to the year 5 and 6 team that won the competitive grade.
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Inglewood First News - Fonseka Family Farewelled (Marie Pearce)

The Fonseka family were farewelled on Wednesday 21 June at the Cue Theatre. Some 150 people 
took the opportunity to say goodbye and wish Marie and Lux farewell with their move to 
Wellington. Marie and Lux moved from Sri Lanka to Inglewood 48 years ago. Dr Fonseka 
completed her medical studies in Sri Lanka and Lux as a Civil and Structural Engineer. Marie 

worked in the Casualty Department at New Plymouth Base Hospital before entering General Practice in 
Inglewood. Lux was employed by Bruce Henderson and Assoc, later as a partner for TSE and Assoc. The Fonseka 

Maire Street. Nilanka, Shiranthi and Priyanthi were educated in Inglewood. Marie Pearce welcomed everyone and 
thanked the Fonseka family for their contribution to Inglewood and wished them well with their move to 
Wellington. Dr Diane Jones spoke of the early years when Dr Watson, Dr Fonseka and herself were on call. It was 
a 24hr service with house calls being made in the middle of the night. Often weekends were divided between them. 
Life for a Doctor was quite different then. Dr. Watson retired and Dr Steve Finnigan set up practice in Inglewood. 
When the Inglewood Medical Centre was built by the Inglewood Borough Council, Dr Fonseka, Dr Jones and Dr 

38 years of service to Rotary. In 2016 Lux 
was awarded the Paul Harris Fellowship, 
Rotary International highest award, and 
accolade. Lux spearheaded Inglewood 
Rotary Club and Rotary International raising 
$30,000 to send to Rotary Sri Lanka after 
the 2004 Boxing Day tsunami. Lux also 
contributed to the 22 Annual Rotary Car 
Shows. Mel also spoke of Lux always being 
willing to share his professional expertise 
with local projects. Marie Pearce made a 
presentation from Inglewood First Trust of 
an original water colour of Mount Taranaki 
by local artist Yvonne Geeraedts. Marie and 
Lux responded by thanking the Inglewood 
Community for their welcome to Inglewood 
almost 50 years ago and the friendship they 
had received throughout those years. They 
would miss Inglewood and the move to 
Wellington was to be near their family. Above: Nilanka, Lux, Marie and Shiranthi (Priyanthi absent)

along with parents and teachers in the morning and then the local Cub group came though later that 
afternoon. Both groups were very happy to watch a demonstration from Phillippa, one of the toymakers, on how the toys are 

sand cast. They certainly liked getting their hands dirty. The groups also 
enjoyed exploring the Museum filling out their activity sheets.
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A Visit from the Locals

Gardening Clues With Sue
(Sue Marsh )

Above: Back - Peter van Koppen and Anna 
Wisnewski. Front - Jaxon Smith, Nathan Zame, 

Toby Rose and Jack Cade

Inglewood Lions Club Fertiliser Drive
Delivered Free Saturday 5th August 2023

Payment with order please to Fun Ho! Toys
by Wednesday 21st July 2023

  All profits to Inglewood Community Projects
No. of bags Type of fertiliser Cost Total Cost    
_______ Bag Grunt Organic Fertiliser @ $12.00 $________
_______ Sacks Osflo Fowl Manure @ $12.00 $________
_______ 10 kgs Garden Citrus Mix @ $30.00 $________
_______ 10 kgs Lawn Fertiliser @ $25.00 $________
_______ 10 kgs Blood & Bone @ $25.00 $________
_______ 10 kgs Lime @ $6.00 $________
_______ 40 ltr Bags Tui  Compost @ $12.00 $________

Total $________
Name:
Address:

Payment options: Cash or Internet Banking
Internet banking details: Credit to Inglewood Lions TSB 15-3946-0233896-00

Details: Fertiliser                    Reference: Your name
Inglewood Lions thank the following sponsors

Ravensdown - Freight & Bulk Transport - Osflo
Smith Bros - Fun Ho! Toys - Farm Source - Lepper Trust

Contact - Nigel Smith 027 243 1569 or Gordon Watson 027 445 4495

So far, we have been experiencing warmer than normal weather 
for early winter, and it does seem, that many of our deciduous 
trees and shrubs still have leaves a plenty on them, more than 
usual. Wherever you have empty space in the vegie garden, take 

you can, clean out the remains of the last crop, dig in some 
compost and leave the bed to rest for a few months. Many 
garden pests take shelter during winter, so this is the perfect 
time to seek out their hiding places and try to get rid of them. 

building up their numbers again in spring. Clean up loose bark 
and other winter hiding places near apple and pear trees to 
destroy hibernating codling moth cocoons. Deciduous fruit of all 
types should be given a clean up spray with Yates Lime Sulfur 
Concentrate after leaf fall and again before the new leaves come 
out in spring. For leaf curl, treat with Yates Liquid Copper 
Fungicide Concentrate at bud swell. Winter lettuce, cabbages 
and other brassicas, onions, peas and broad beans are all 
growing well. Keep feeding them with Yates Thrive Fish Blood & 
Bone Plant Food Concentrate and watch for pests. Most sap 
suckers like aphids and caterpillars can be controlled with Yates 
Nature's Way Organic Citrus, Vegie & Ornamental Spray Ready to Use.  These ready to use products are great, 

violas, polys all available in magnificent colours. Plant some up this week, will certainly add a wow factor to your 
garden. Well plenty to do in the garden at this time of the year, so happy gardening!

Page 6 Moa Mail

(Denise Loveridge)

Lions News  (Viv Adamson)

Marinoto, as equipment that 
they had ordered has 
arrived. The boxes contain 

equipment that will be so beneficial to the 
residents. 
The equipment was mattress overlays 
and over bed tables. These items are so 
important to the wellbeing of residents 
confined to their beds for any length of 
time. The Inglewood Lions have funded 
these items and the Inglewood Welfare 
Society is very appreciative of this. Lions 
continue to provide wonderful support 
to the home. Inglewood Welfare Society 
committee strive to maintain the home to the highest standard to ensure that the 30 residents receive the best 
care they possibly can get, and that their home has all the equipment available to do this. 2023 has seen the new 
kitchen completed and working really well, and the committee is already planning on further improvements to the 
home going forward. Marinoto is such an important part of the Inglewood community landscape and Inglewood 
Welfare Society  is very appreciative of the ongoing support of the Inglewood community.  

Recently four Lions members attended a 202D Lions training day for incoming officers. They gained a 
lot of useful ideas from this day. On Sunday members supported the Egmont Village School with their 
annual Fun Run by assisting with marshaling duties. On Wednesday 19 July the Inglewood Lions Club are 
holding a Senior 

Citizens Lunch. This is be held at 
the Inglewood Club at 12 noon.  
The cost is $15.00 per person. 
To register for this meal please 
contact Vanda Robinson 021 190 
0876 or Kathy Smith 7584700. 
The Lions annual fertilizer drive is 
now on with delivery date on 
Saturday 5 August. Fertilisers we 
are planning to have on sale are 
Grunt, Osflo Fowl manure, 
Garden Citrus mix, Lawn, Blood 
and Bone, Lime and Compost. 
See the Lions fertilizer order 
form in this issue of the Moa Mail. 
For any enquiries contact Nigel 
Smith, 77568364 or 027 2431569.
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Above: Marshalling at the fun run on Sunday

On Saturday 20 of May I took part in the fire fighters Sky Tower 
Challenge Completing, 1103 Steps, 51 Floors, with 25kg plus of fire 
fighters kit, all to raise funds for Leukaemia and Blood Cancer New 
Zealand. Roughly 1000 fire fighters from all over New Zealand take 
part. It is a big day with the event starting at 7.30am and running to about 2.00pm.
We get a time to muster and collect our breathing apparatus sets then make our 
way down to the base of the sky tower where we get the last talk before we start. 
At the starting line, in the basement, we are sent on our way with 15 seconds 

two) of water poured down your back, this 
makes the last set of floors the best. I get 
closer to the top and I can hear a crowd of 
people cheering us on.

time I was after but 23 minutes and 43 
seconds was a great time and I was happy to 
have got to the top. In the end New Zealand 
Fire Fighters raised over $1.5 million dollars. 
Thank you to all who donated, bought raffle 
tickets or threw cash into the bucket to help 
with the fund raising this year. I will be back 
to do it all again next year.
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Fire Fighter Sky Tower Challenge 

-

-
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Inglewood Club News 
 (Nicole Moratti) 

The Inglewood Club hosted a breast cancer 
breakfast on 23 of May. Breakfast was 

delicious thanks to our amazing cooking staff. We would 
like to thank the all the sponsors who donated towards 
the batons up prizes on the day. So many prizes were 
donated thanks to, Tiny from Headstones Taranaki, 
Spurdle Painting and Decorating, Precision Kerbing, 
Bunns Contracting (2022), Simone Hayward 

Le Reve Senior Director Renee Moratti, and Pam Gibbon 
- Collective Real Estate. The Club has also had a firewood 
raffle on the go for the last two months and this raffle was won by Maria Campbell, Congratulations Maria we are 
glad you will be keeping warm this winter. There has been a lot happening these past couple of months and we had 
forgot to update that the Tri series have actually finished not too long ago and it was the biggest tri series 
Inglewood Club have ever had with 16 teams entered. The competition was tough but the winners deserved it by 
the end of the competition. Congratulations to all the teams who won the cards, darts or pool we hope to see you 
all next year. Finishing off with some up and coming events happening at the club. Friday 4 August dress up Quiz 
night, club champs for our club members and a kids disco back in the plans for near the end of winter. We will be 
updating these events on our Facebook page.  
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Handyman Available 
Fencing - Decking - Guttering 

Cleaning/Repairs - New Guttering 
Small Plumbing Jobs - Pruning of Trees 

Small Concrete Jobs - House Repairs Carports 

Merv 027 481 1882 or 7566335 

Builder Available 
Decks, Fences etc 

Design and build, services  
Experienced 

027 248 9193 or txt Calvin 

Coming Events 
 

Please advise of your event 
7567030 moamail@funho.com 
 

Inglewood Heritage Exhibition 
A History of Rugby in the Ing 
District Mon - Fri 10.00am - 
4.00pm Sat/Sun and Public 
Holidays 10.00am - 2.00pm 
 

Cup of tea with MP Angela 
Roberts - Inglewood library 
Friday 30 June 9.30 -10.30am 
 

Winter Pot Luck/Entertainment 
Waitoriki Hall Saturday 8 July 
6.30pm Tickets $15 Children 
Free jaynebright64@yahoo.com 
 

Inglewood First free school  
holiday activity Town Hall  
Mon 10 July 1.00 - 4.00pm  
 

Labour Party 
Women, Wit And Wisdom 
Panel Event -  Cue Theatre  
Tues 11 July 6.15 - 8.15pm 
 

In Tune With Inglewood  
Thurs 13 July 1.30  3.30pm 
Mamaku Centre - Gold coin 
 

TSB Festival of Lights Winter 
Pop-Up NP CBD 13-16 July 
 

Lions Senior Citizens Lunch 
Wed 19 July 12 noon Inglewood 
Club $15pp Vanda 021 190 0876 
or Kathy 7584700 
 

Lions Fertiliser Drive 
Orders into Fun Ho! Toys by 
Friday 21 July 
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